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To the South O’Brien School Family,

I would like to wish all of you a happy and safe holiday season.  It is always a 
good time to focus on family and friends.  Please take the time to think of 
others, and thank those around you for the love and support they give you.

I would like to thank everyone for your support of South O’Brien School, 
especially your support for our students as they work in and out of the 
classroom.  Let’s see if we can fill the gym every night we have a basketball 
game, wrestling match, music program or any other kind of student activity. 

This is a reminder that we have additional parking south of the school by the 
commons entrance inside of the fenced-in area.  This parking allows you to 
park closer to the main entrance.  It is especially nice when the weather gets 
very cold.

Please be aware of the weather conditions.  We will make weather-related 
decisions based on the safety of our students and drivers, and we will make 
these decisions as early as possible so you can plan accordingly.  Check our 
webpage to see which stations deal with weather-related decisions for us.  If 
you have any weather-related information (a road drifted in, etc.) please 
contact me.  We appreciate any information we can get.

We are in a good position financially, but our Certified Enrollment decreased 
by nine students this year.  This means we will receive less funding so we will 
have to reduce some General Fund expenditures in the future. 

We are developing plans to upgrade additional facilities like the bus barn, track 
area, and the high school office area.  We are also developing a plan to 
upgrade our small vehicle fleet.  Funds for these projects will be from the SAVE 
Fund and the Physical Plant and Equipment Levy (PPEL).

Again, thank you for your support of South O’Brien School.

Sincerely,   

Dan Moore, Superintendent

Open Gym

5-6 pm Sundays

West & East 

Gyms

December 

3, 10, 17



PLEASE NOTE:

December 2 10:00-11:00 a.m. Wolverine Boys’ Basketball Youth 
Clinic

December 4 4:00 p.m. FFA Fruit Pickup in the Ag Building 
December 6 1:30 p.m. Early Dismissal –Professional Development
December 20 1:30 p.m. Early Dismissal –Professional Development
December 22 Last Day of School before Christmas
December 25 No School –Merry Christmas
December 26-29 No School –Christmas Break
January 1 No School –Happy New Year
January 2 No School
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Box Tops for Education, Pizza Ranch Wagon Wheels, and Sunny D Labels
The elementary school is collecting Box Tops for Education, Pizza Ranch Wagon Wheels and Sunny D 
labels.  If you have saved any of these items, please send them to school with your student or drop 
them off at the Primghar office.  The money we receive from Box Tops, Wagon Wheels and Sunny D 
labels reimbursement is used for books, new technology equipment, playground equipment, 
assemblies, field trips, and much more.  Thank you for your generous support of these programs!

2018 Yearbooks on Sale

Need a Christmas gift idea for your teenager? Order a 2018 South O'Brien High School Yearbook. 
Orders may be placed by going to jostensyearbooks.com or by bringing a check (made to SOHS 
Yearbook) to the high school office. Yearbooks are $50.  The deadline to purchase is January 30.

South O’Brien FCA Group

We have quite a few great kids at South O’Brien who have servant hearts and mission mindedness to 
help others, and most of the time do the right things to make our world a better place.  Forty-four kids 
collected hundreds of items and pounds of food in November for our local food pantry.    



Home of the Wolverines South OôBrien Spotlight  December 2017

December Elementary Newsletter

Happy Holidays to you all. After the Thanksgiving break, we are down to twenty days of school left in 
2017. We want to give a huge “Thank You” to Kristen Lengand Mimi Wagner for organizing the 
numerous supportive parents of our Elementary PTO with providing our teachers and support staff 
supper both nights of Parent Teacher Conferences. The Mexican food and the variety of soups were 
delicious each night. We will be having our Fall PTO meeting at 6:30 PM on Thursday, November 30 in 
the Elementary Community Room.

Our Iowa Assessments have been completed. Our student attendance was excellent during the week 
and our students had very positive attitudes. The 2nd and 3rd grade students went to a movie in 
Paullina on November 21 and our 4th-6th grade students will be going to the movie “Wonder” before 
Christmas. All our students will be enjoying inflatables on December 22 for a job well done with our 
Iowa Assessments. Thank you parents for all the support.

We are scheduled to have the cookie dough delivered to the school on November 30. Orders will be 
available for pick up from 2:30-5:00 p.m. in our lunchroom. Thank you again for supporting our annual 
fundraiser! 

Our 5th-6th grade Vocal and Band Christmas Concert is December 4 and our TK-4th grade Concerts will 
again have a matinee and evening performance on December 11. 

Finally, I want to remind parents to have your children properly dressed for our outdoor recesses. We 
have had mild weather, but we know the snow and single-digit cold temperatures will be arriving soon. 
Our TK-4th grade students will need to have snow pants, coats, boots, hats and gloves once the snow 
flies. If you need any assistance with winter clothing, please give the office a call.

Go Wolverines!

Mr. Morran



December 2017 Breakfast and Lunch Menu

December 2017

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

BREAKFAST 
   1 WG Cereal 

WG Donut 
Fruit/Juice/Milk 

4 WG Cereal 
WG Toast 
Fruit/Juice/Milk 

5 WG Pancakes 
Fruit/Juice/Milk 

6  Dismiss 1:30 
WG Breakfast Pizza  
Fruit/Juice/Milk 

7 WG Waffles 
Fruit/Juice/Milk 

8 WG Cereal 
WG Donut 
Fruit/Juice/Milk 

11 WG Cereal 
WG Muffin 
Fruit/Juice/Milk 

12 WG French Toast 
Fruit/Juice/Milk 

13 WG Pancake on 
Stick 
Fruit/Juice/milk 

14 WG Breakfast 
Wrap 
Fruit/Juice/Milk 

15 WG Cereal 
WG Donut 
Fruit/Juice/Milk 

18 WG Cereal 
WG Bagel 
Fruit/Juice/Milk 

19 WG Waffles 
Fruit/Juice/Milk 

20  Dismiss 1:30  
WG Breakfast Pizza 
Fruit/Juice/Milk 

21 WG Pancakes 
Fruit/Juice/Milk 

22 WG Cereal 
WG Donut 
Fruit/Juice/Milk 

25  No School 
 
MERRY CHRISTMAS 

26  No School 27  No School 28  No School 29  No School 

WG Reduced Sugar Bowl Pack Cereal choices: Cinnamon Toast Crunch, Trix, Froot Loops, Lucky Charms, Cocoa Puffs.  All grains 
served meet the whole gain rich criteria. Cereal an option DAILY 
Daily calorie Average:  K-12   450-500      
Milk offered daily with meal: Skim, 1%, Fat Free Chocolate.      Menu subject to change without notice 
Students MUST take 3 of the 4 items offered and MUST take ½ cup fruit or juice to be a reimbursable meal. 

 
 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

LUNCH    1 Nacho 
Cheese Sauce/Salsa 
Salad Bar Fruits & Vegs 
Milk/Juice/WG Pretzel 

4 Cheeseburger 
Casserole/Peas 
WG Bread/Milk/Juice 
Salad Bar Fruits & Vegs 

5 Chicken Patty 
WG Bun/Corn 
Salad Bar Fruits & Vegs 
Milk/Juice 

6  Dismiss 1:30 
WG Corndog/Milk 
Baked Beans/Juice 
Salad Bar Fruits & Vegs 

7 Orange Chicken 
WG Rice/Stir Fry Vegs 
Salad Bar Fruits & Vegs 
WG Bread/Milk/Juice 

8    COOK’S CHOICE 
 Clean out freezer day 
Salad Bar Fruits & Vegs 
Milk/Juice/Dessert 

11WG PopcornChicken 
Mashed Potato/Gravy 
WG Bread/Milk/Juice 
Salad Bar Fruits & Vegs 

12 Tater Tot Casserole 
Green Beans/WG Bread 
Salad Bar Fruits & Vegs 
Milk/Juice 

13WG Sub/Soup 
Crackers/Carrot Sticks 
Salad Bar Fruits & Vegs 
Milk/Juice 

14 Chicken Fried Steak 
Mashed Potato/Gravy 
Salad Bar Fruits& Vegs 
WG Bread/Milk/Juice 

15 Hot Dog/WG Bun 
Baked Beans 
Salad Bar Fruits & Vegs 
Milk/Juice 

18 Taco 
Lettuce/Cheese/Salsa 
Salad Bar Fruits & Vegs 
Milk/Juice/Churro 

19   Christmas Meal 
Turkey/Potato/Gravy 
Roll/Cookie/Milk/Juice 
Salad Bar Fruits & Vegs 

20  Dismiss 1:30  
Tavern/WG Bun/Corn 
Salad Bar Fruits & Vegs 
BakedChips/Milk/Juice 

21 Pig in a Blanket  
Mac & Cheese/Milk 
Green Beans/Juice 
Salad Bar Fruits & Vegs 

22ChristmasChixNuggets 
Mashed Potato/Gravy 
WG Bread/Milk/Juice 
Salad Bar Fruits & Vegs 

25  No School 
 
MERRY CHRISTMAS 

26  No School 27  No School 28  No School 29  No School 

Milk offered daily with meal: Skim, 1%, Fat Free Chocolate. Students MUST have ½ cup fruit OR vegetable on their tray. Menu 
subject to change without notice.  Second entrée charge=$1.00 
Daily Salad Bar vegetable subgroups offered: dark green, starchy, red & orange, beans & peas, other.  Daily Salad Bar fruits 
offered: canned in light syrup or natural juice, fresh when available. 
Dressings offered: Reduced Calorie Ranch & Fat Free French.  
Calorie Targets:  K-5=550-650,   6-8=600-700,   9-12=750-850.    
 

South O’Brien School is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 
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From The 7-12 Principal’s Desk:         December News Letter:   

 

Well, we kicked off the early part of November with our annual Veteran’s Day Program in the west gym 

on Friday November 10th.  If you have not had a chance to attend this program it is truly a must see 

event.  Our South O’Brien Band and Chorus groups put on a patriotic array of music in honor of the 

many Veterans past and present who have served bravely in the defense of liberty and democracy for 

our freedom.  Our students and welcomed Veterans are always moved by the hundreds of photos in a 

pictorial presentation while the band played accompaniment.  The vocal music group sang several 

powerful and beautiful patriotic numbers that topped off the event.  Our key note speaker was Veteran 

First Sergeant Eric Armstrong who spoke on what the flag represents to fallen Veteran’s families and the 

basics of “Flag Adequate.”  I would like to make an open invitation to any Veterans who are part of our 

communities or who may have loved one’s who have served; to please join us next year for this heartfelt 

tribute to all local Veterans.   

Tonight will be our season opener for the Winter Sports Seasons as our Girls Basketball team will be 

hosting Alta/Aurelia to get the season started.  Soon all of our winter sports teams will be busy with the 

grind of their seasons.  The Dance Team will be heading to Des Moines to participate in the State Dance 

next week, the Pep Band will be firing up the crowds on game nights, the Grapplers will be looking for 

pins, and the Cheer gals will leading the cheers and the Speech kids are preparing for their many events 

and all will make SOS proud! 

During the month of Thanksgiving I have been reflecting on the things I am most grateful for.  Primarily 

among them is our talented group of Teachers and Para-Educators.  Not to leave out the dedicated 

support staffs working behind the scenes that make this operation click.  I want to publicly thank them 

for their passionate work they all do to make the South O’Brien School great. Without their 

commitment, creativity, and high standards, we would not be the thriving school we are.  Moreover, I 

am grateful to these students; our students of all ages, personalities, differences, character whit and 

challenges.  They are the reason we do what we do and I appreciate their efforts.  

Last, I am thankful for the support of the parents and grandparents of our communities.  May the good 

things of life be yours in abundance, not only at Thanksgiving but throughout the coming year.   

Happy Thanksgiving & GO Wolverines!      

Mr. Bruder  
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Submit your senior picture by January 15 , 201 8! 
 

When you select your picture for school use, please remember 

the following requirements:  

 

¶ Wallet size  

¶ Vertical shot  

¶ Head and shoulders or upper body shots preferred  

¶ No people, animals, or objects (i.e. cars,  guns) with the 

student  

 

The picture you submit will be used for the following:  

 

¶ Yearbook senior portrait section  

¶ Senior slide show at Graduation  

¶ Area newspaper Graduation supplements  

¶ Class composite displayed in the high school commons  

 

 

Please have your photographer email your selected photo to Kris 

Faust, yearbook advisor, at  kfaust@soswolverines.org . If your 

photographer is unable to email the photo, bring it to Mrs. Faust 

and the yearbook staff will scan it. Please share this information 

with your photographer. The deadline to submit photos is  January 

15, 2018.   

 

Thank you for your cooperation.  

 

Kris Faust  

Yearbook Advisor  
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Thank you to everyone who stopped by  

the book f air last month.  

 

We earned over $2500 in 

Scholastic Dollars to spend on 

our elementary library.  

 

We appreciate your 

support!  
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November 2017 Board Recognition 

Congratulations toé  

¶ Kellie Einck and Kelly Puhrmann for earning their American Degrees at the recent National FFA 

Leadership conference. This is the highest degree that FFA members can achieve. Only 0.6% of FFA 

members earned that degree this year. 

¶ Also to Kellie Einck for being named the National FFA Star Over America in Placement winner at 

the recent National FFA Leadership Conference. Out of the 4071 American Degree recipients, only 

16 were chosen as finalists in the four areas of Placement, Agriscience, Production and Agribusiness. 

These are the best of the best. To put it in sports terms, this is comparable to winning the FFA 

Heisman Trophy. 

¶ South O'Brien's State Cross Country runners and Coach Lichter. Senior Peyton Brasser finished 26th 

in the 1A Boys division and Freshman Abby Boardman finished 97th in the 1A Girls division. 

¶ Peyton Brasser was chosen to be on the Iowa Select West Senior All-Star Cross Country team held at 

DMACC in Ankeny.  They divide the state using Interstate 35 into East and West teams.  Peyton 

placed 7th for the West team and 14th overall in the race of all of the seniors who participated from 

around the state with a time of 17:00.     

¶ South O’Brien alumni Eric Koehlmoos completed his final collegiate meats judging contest at the 

International held at the Tyson beef plant in Dakota City, NE.   

Eric was a member of the Kansas State University team which was named the Reserve Champion 

team yesterday, behind the 2017 undefeated Texas Tech team ($500,000 budget just for meats 

judging). 

At the awards banquet, Eric was announced as the 3rd place overall individual (behind 2 Texas Tech 

individuals), was one of four honored as a 1st Team All-American which takes into account how 

individuals place during the year as well as their grade point average, and also awarded a $1000 

scholarship. 

¶ Coach Wade Weaver was named Class A District 2 Assistant Football Coach of the Year. 

¶ Grant Wagner (7
th
) and Abby Boardman (9

th
) were selected by audition for the OPUS Honor Choir.  

¶ Grant Wagner (7
th
), Shala Boardman (11

th
), and Jade Goebel (12

th
) were selected by audition for the 

NW Iowa Bandmasters Association Honor Bands.  

¶ Jordan Nieuwenhuis competed in State Dance Solo and earned 1
st
 place out of 75 dancers. 

¶ Fall Sports Honors: 

Cross Country 

¶ Peyton Brasser-1st Team All-Conference, Conference Champ, State Qualifier 

¶ Russel Kenney-1st Team All-Conference 

¶ Abby Boardman-1st Team All-Conference, State Qualifier 

¶ Lindsay Tull-1st Team All-Conference 

¶ Kaydence McManaman-1st Team All-Conference 

Volleyball 

¶ Taryn Hintz-2nd Team All-Conference 

¶ Jordan Nieuwenhuis-Honorable Mention All-Conference 

Football 

¶ Drew Faust-1st Team All-District, Academic All-District  

¶ Clayton Leng-1st Team All-District, Academic All-District  

¶ Dayton Smith-1st Team All-District 

¶ Carson Louscher-2nd Team All-District  

¶ Luke Jenness-2nd Team All-District, Academic All-District  

¶ Noah Fuhrman-Honorable Mention All-District 

¶ Hunter Irwin-Honorable Mention All-District 

¶ Jeremy Struve-Academic All-District 

 



South OôBrien Community School District 

Board of Education Meeting 

Tuesday, November 14, 2017 

South OôBrien School-Paullina Site Conference Room 

 

 

A. Call to Order:   The regular monthly meeting of the South OôBrien Board of Education was held 

on Tuesday, November 14, 2017 at the South OôBrien School-Paullina Site Conference Room.  

President McCauley called the meeting to order at 6:44 p.m. 

B. Roll Call and Declaration of Quorum:  Secretary Rupert read roll call.  Present: Todd Faust, 

Sue McCauley, Kevin Nelson, Gina Paulsen; Absent: Sandy Fritz, Tom Wagner, DJ Weber.  

President McCauley declared a quorum present.  Others present:  Superintendent Dan Moore; 

Secretary Sharla Rupert; Business Manager Dee Ann Lansink; Principals Mike Morran and 

Steven Bruder; Activities Director Kent De Zeeuw; Association President Cheryl Brewer; PE 

Teachers Heath Reichle and Brant Goodchild.   

C. Adoption of Agenda:  Motion by Faust and seconded by Paulsen to adopt agenda.  Motion 

carried, all ayes. 

D. Welcome and Delegation:  none 

E. Consider Consent Items: 

1. Minutes of Previous Meetings:  Motion by Nelson and seconded by Faust to approve 

minutes of previous meetings.  Motion carried, all ayes. 

2. Financial Reports:   
a. Consider Approval of Financial Statements:  Motion by Faust and seconded by Nelson 

to approve financial statements.  Motion carried, all ayes. 

b. Consider Payment of Invoices:  Motion by Nelson and seconded by Paulsen to approve 

payment of invoices as presented.  Motion carried, all ayes. 

F. Unfinished Business:  none 

G. New Business: 

1. Consider Approval of Resolution to Transfer Funds between District Accounts:  Motion 

by Paulsen and seconded by Faust to approve Resolution to Authorize FY18 Interfund 

Transfers between District Funds.  Ayes: Faust, McCauley, Nelson, Wagner; Nays: none; 

Motion carried.  Resolution is hereto attached and made part of these minutes. 

2. Consider Approval of Winter Sports Officials Contracts:  Motion by Nelson and seconded 

by Faust to approve winter sports officials contracts as presented.  Motion carried, all ayes.  

Board Presidentôs signature will be printed electronically on the contracts. 

3. Consider Approval of SBRC Application for Increased Enrollment/Open Enrollment 

Out/LEP:  Motion by Paulsen and seconded by Nelson to approve SBRC application of 

$32,955 for Open Enrollment Out and $2,955 for ELL/Limited English Proficiency (LEP) for 

total of $35,910.  Motion carried, all ayes. 

4. Consider Approval of Primghar Building Project Final Payment:  Motion by Paulsen and 

seconded by Faust to approve Primghar Addition and Renovation Project Final Payment #20 

of $58,713.97 to Wiltgen Brothers, Inc.  Motion carried, all ayes. 

5. Consider Approval of Early Retirement Program:  Motion by Nelson and seconded by 

Paulsen to approve early retirement benefit of $40,000 ($8,000 per year for five years) for 

2017-2018 year.  Ayes: McCauley, Nelson, Paulsen; Nays: Faust; Motion carried. 

6. Consider Approval of Requests for Early Graduation:  Motion by Nelson and seconded 

by Faust to approve early graduation applications from Tavian Faust, Christian Fritz, Pashea 

Haht, Alexis Kremer, Allison Maurer, Zachary Wohlert  pending completion of South 

OôBrien High School graduation requirements.  Motion carried, all ayes.   

7. Consider Approval of Vehicle Purchases:  Motion by Faust and seconded by Nelson to 

approve authority of up to $100,000 for Mr. Moore to negotiate purchase of small vehicles.  

Motion carried, all ayes. 



8. Consider Approval of Board Goals:  Motion by Faust and seconded by Nelson to approve 

updated board goals as presented.  Motion carried, all ayes. 

H. Personnel:   
1. Resignations:  none 

2. Employment of Staff:  Motion by Paulsen and seconded by Faust to approve David Pfaffle-

Driver Education Instructor @ a minimum salary of $3,250.00 for classroom instruction ($65 

per student/50 students completing the course); the District also agrees to compensate said 

teacher $65 for each student over the 50 student minimum for classroom instruction. In 

addition, the District will provide a salary of $140.00 per student for driving instruction for 

students completing the course under the instructor’s direction; and also approve Deb Maurer-

Dance Team Volunteer.  Motion carried, all ayes. 
I . Reports: 

1. K-12 Physical Education Program:  PE Teachers Heath Reichle and Brant Goodchild 

presented information on the K-12 Physical Education Programs. 

2. Reports by Administrators: 

a.   Activities:   Mr. De Zeeuw presented report including Band, Choir, Junior High Boys 

Basketball, High School Girls Basketball, High School Wrestling, Speech, State Dance 

Solo. 

b. Elementary/Curriculum :  Mr. Morran presented report including Daily Attendance Rate, 

Elementary Fundraiser, Professional Development, FAST-Bridge Fluency Assessment 

Proficiency Score; Reading Counts Reward; Book Fair; Parent-Teacher Conferences; 

Veterans Day Assembly; Iowa Assessments, and other school happenings. 

c. Secondary:  Mr. Bruder presented report including Fall Vocal Concert, National FFA 

Convention, Professional Development, Parent-Teacher Conferences, Health Screening, 

Blood Drive, Veterans Day Assembly, Youth Basketball Tournament, Winter Sports, 

Iowa Assessments, FFA Fruit Sales, Yearbook Ad Sales, and other school happenings. 

d.   Superintendent:  Mr. Moore presented report including Work Session Review, 

Negotiations (Collective Bargaining) Information, Winter Sports Seasons, Technology in 

Classrooms. 

3. Recognition of staff, students, and patrons:  See monthly newsletter and website for 

complete listing. 

J. Board Committee Reports:  none   

K. Communication:  
1. IASB (Iowa Association of School Boards) Information:  IASB Annual Convention-

November 16 at Des Moines; Pre-Convention EventsïNovember 15.  Sue McCauley will be 

attending both Pre-Convention and Annual Convention; Mr. Moore will be attending Annual 

Convention.  Other upcoming IASB conferences and events information shared. 

L. Talking Points:  Board members shared highlights of board meeting including PE Program 

report; great kids (junior high good news program), upcoming small vehicle purchases.   

M. Adjournment:   Motion by Nelson and seconded by Faust to adjourn at 8:35 p.m.  Motion 

carried, all ayes.   

 

      

Sue McCauley, Board President 

 

      

Sharla Rupert, Board Secretary 

 

 





South O’Brien School 
Toll Free 877-493-2545

Superintendent’s Office
Daniel Moore, Superintendent
216 S. Rutledge, P.O. Box 638
Paullina, IA 51046
Ph:  712-949-2115  Fax:  712-949-2149

EC - 6th Grade Office 7th - 12th Grade Office
Michael Morran, Principal Steven Bruder, Principal
155 3rd Street  NE, PO Box P 307 W Groesbeck, PO Box 638
Primghar, IA 51245 Paullina, IA 51046
Ph: 712-957-3755  Fax:  712-957-0205 Ph:  712-949-3454  Fax:  712-949-3453

Web page:  www.soswolverines.org

Mission:  Our mission is to prepare students to be responsible citizens and lifelong learners.
Vision:  The Community of South O’Brien will work together to provide a world class education for all students.

It is the policy of the South O’Brien Community School District not to discriminate on the basis of race, color, national 
origin, sex, disability, religion, creed, age (for employment), marital status (for programs), sexual orientation, gender 
identity and socioeconomic status (for programs) in its educational programs and its employment practices.  There is a 
grievance procedure for processing complaints of discrimination.  If you have questions or a grievance related to this 
policy please contact Superintendent Dan Moore, 216 S Rutledge-PO Box 638, Paullina, IA 51046, 712-949-2115, 
dmoore@soswolverines.org. 
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